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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Jay Lerner, Executive Director 
  Waukegan Park District 
 
DATE:  April 2, 2024 
 
 
SUBJECT:  Carnegie Library Renovation  
  Exterior roof Ladder 
   
 
 
Waukegan Steel – Added External Roof Ladder           $11,846.00 
 
During a project orientation visit for the Waukegan Fire Department, it was noted that fire department 
access to equipment in one of the attic spaces via an internal ladder was inadequate. In a follow up email 
(attached), Chief Zupec asked that exterior access be provided to this attic area. 
 
To achieve this access, an exterior ladder needs to be added to the project. This ladder will provide a 
connection from a point on the accessible lower roof to the higher roof where there is currently an 
exterior access hatch for the referenced attic space. Plans for the new ladder were sent to the fire 
department and have been approved.      
 
Attached is a proposed change order to complete this work. The Design/Construct team has reviewed 
the Proposed Change Order with Staff and would recommend the Board’s approval. The funds will come 
from the Construction Manager’s Construction Contingency.  
 
Should you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us    
 
 
The AT Group, Inc. 

  
Jerry Aulisio 
Principal  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



From: Zupec, Todd
To: "jaulisio@theatgrp.com"
Cc: George Sellas
Subject: Carnegie Project
Date: Wednesday, December 13, 2023 7:39:07 AM

Good morning Jerry,
 
Hope all is well.
 
I wanted to touch base with you about the attic space access point. The current steel ladder in the
corner would not be sufficient for access to this equipment per the IBC Sec 1209 and the IMC. I am
told there is a roof access point above the attic equipment. You would just have to make sure there
is access to the roof and to the area where the equipment is located per the IBC and IMC.
 
Let me know if there are further questions.
 
Thanks
 
Todd
 
B/C Todd Zupec
Fire Marshal
Waukegan Fire Department
Office: 847-856-6483
Cell: 224-277-2185
Todd.Zupec@waukeganil.gov
 
 
This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are the property of The City of Waukegan / Fire
Department and/or its affiliates, are confidential, and are intended solely for the use of the
individual or entity to whom this e-mail is addressed. If you are not one of the named recipients or
otherwise have reason to believe that you have received this message in error, please notify the
sender at report-email-abuse@fire.ci.waukegan.il.us and delete this message immediately. Any
other use, retention, dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this e-mail is strictly
prohibited.
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